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Sisters of St. Francis   
SACRED HEART COMMUNITY (SHC) 
NEWS BRIEF 
May 19, 2023  

 
 
MEMORIAL DAY PRAYER & DINNER: 
Associates and Sisters in Colorado, let us gather in memory of our deceased sisters and 
associates at Mount Olivet Cemetery in Wheat Ridge, Colorado, on Monday, May 29th at 3:00 
pm. If the weather is windy or rainy, we will gather instead at Marycrest, at the same time. 
(We will contact those who RSVP if we move the memorial to Marycrest.) Afterwards we’ll 
go to Red Robin for dinner like we’ve often done in the past. Please RSVP to Sue Artone-
Fricke, SueAF@FranciscanWay.org, so we can print enough prayer guides and see about a 
table at Red Robin. Sue can give you directions to the graves if you need it.  

 
 
THIS IS US!  SACRED HEART COMMUNITY DAYS: 
Sisters, please save the dates, June 1-3, 2023,  for our annual gathering at the 
DoubleTree, Westminster, CO.   Preparation materials were mailed to you.. 
 

 
GENERAL VISITATION: 
Dear Sisters & Associates, our General Minister, Sister Rita Cammack, and General Councilor, 
Sister Vera Konzen, will be in Sacred Heart Community for visitation June 5-16, 2023.  They 
will meet with us in geographic groups on the theme, “All … in the Heart of God.” The time 
will unfold as we reflect and share on the spirits of St. Francis, Mother Magdalen, and St. 
Clare. We anticipate the experiences will help us deepen in our charism and mission as an 
international congregation of Sisters of St. Francis of Penance and Christian Charity. Please 
consider coming to one of the following gatherings: 
 
June 10th, 10:00-3:00 Denver at Marycrest, 5314 Columbine Road, Denver, CO.   RSVP to 

Donna Kroll, DonnaK@FranciscanWay.org by June 1st, so we can 
prepare enough food.  

 
June 12th, 10:00-2:00    Alliance at Holy Rosary Parish Center library.  RSVP to Sr. Jane 

Schneider, Jasch@FranciscanWay.org   
 
June 13th, 10:00-2:00   Pine Ridge in Eben Hall at Red Cloud Indian School: RSVP to 

Germaine Little Bear, GMLittleBear@Yahoo.com  
 
Coming! Minot via Zoom at a time yet to be determined.   
 
In order for us to adequately prepare for setup and lunch, please RSVP by June 1 to the 
person who is indicated above for the gathering you will attend.   We look forward to sharing 
this time with you.  
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NEW EMAIL ADDRESS FOR SR. DEBORAH LOCKWOOD: 
Sister Deborah Lockwood's email address has been compromised.  Please do not ANSWER 
or SEND any email associated with sdeborah@juno.com . Until further notice, please use only 
the following address for Sister Deborah: deborahlockwood@franciscanway.org .   
Thank you! 

mailto:sdeborah@juno.com
mailto:deborahlockwood@franciscanway.org

